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Letters to the Editor
From Tom Drysdale (American Overseas Schools)
overseasschools@juno.com 
Dear Gary: You will be greatly missed. You did a great job, and the archive will preserve forever what you have done. I have been keeping copies of your e-mail newsletters, which we will keep in the archive computer.

If you have a complete set, please print and send the hard copies to me at the: 

       AOSHS Archive

      704 West Douglas Ave.

      Wichita, KS 67293 

We will then set up a special collection in the archive under your name, record them, and preserve them for future generations, thanks to you and for all the important history you have collected.

Please keep in touch.
From Ruth Zabel (Davis) (53)
sharkpack40@yahoo.com 

How sad to read that there will no longer be a newsletter.  Having just found out about this last year I was so excited to read past newsletters and discover that there were so many others.  Since I was in the class of '53 (I believe we were the first seniors to graduate) and having come back to the 
US that summer I missed a lot of what went on at Bushy Park.  I found reading all those articles so much fun and great.  I discovered Suzanne Garrison living close by (had not seen her since 1953).  Thank you for all the work you put in.  Having worked on newsletters and work blurbs I know how hard it is to gather information.  I was thinking when I pulled up this newsletter of writing about my whole experience in England but it will have to wait for the future (hopefully we will have a newsletter in the future)!  I will keep my fingers crossed.  Take care and God bless.  
From Peggy (Corder) Johnson (54)
PetuniaPatchJx@aol.com 

Just opened the email...and I can feel your frustration.  Thanks for the last 5 years.  I wouldn't have been able to do it.  But there is no reason to struggle, without enough interest.  Perhaps someone would pick up the task and do it when there is enough to send.  Monthly is too much to expect of any editor.  Overseas Brats is 3 times a year. That is good enough...twice a year...or whenever there is news.  No schedule.  We love you for the last five years.  And this isn't the end...if anyone is interested and has time maybe you would mentor them...

 
From Nancie (Andersen) Weber (55) nanciet@verizon.net 

The newsletter has been hugely successful and popular, Gary; you're created and sustained a riveting slice of our Bushy Park history. Whether people have contributed or not, they've always read it. We've been "re-glued" (!) an amazing half a century after the fact. 

Gary, you've done a fabulous job, cranking out 10-12 pages monthly for more than five years. I hate to see you give it up (and I wish you'd consider a less demanding format), but I will treasure and re-read what you've assembled. Thank you so much, and let's keep in touch from time to time.
From Ted Hopkins (55)
MrTeddyboy16@aol.com 

Good job.  I think we have gotten so old that we have told our stories or forgotten stories for so long that we are simply out of material.  If you think about it you have published enough material over the last five years to fill a book for each class.  In fact, if you just organized your archives by class and took orders you could sell a lot of books.  Some people would order more than one class.  Think that would work?  I think you could get $25 - $30 per book. 

I think there is a move to reunion in Nashville in 2008 for the early classes.  Nothing is set but some of us are kicking it around.  I hope you could be available.  The Orlando reunion last week was nice but we had 2 from "53", 6 from "54", 6 from "55" and 2 behind us.  Small as reunions go.

You have given all of us contacts and the sense of family for over five years.  Your work has created a great deal of brother and sisterhood for all the Bushy alumni.  You should feel very good about the results of your efforts. 

 What if you would try an annual newsletter?  It seems to me there could be significant current news each year for you to get interesting material on the classes.  I'm sure the Class Reps would help.

We'll keep in touch.   Great job ---- impressive dedication!

From Ruth (Lund) Bethea (55) 

rbethea@verizon.net 

Gary, You are a PRINCE...... you have done such a fine job with the newsletter and I have enjoyed receiving it over the years.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart for helping us all to keep those days in London alive.   The newsletter has kept the alumni group strong, thank you for that also.  
From Robert E. Kulesh (55)
rkulesh@MSEGRIP.COM 

Dear Gary, Sad to hear of your decision.. Your efforts are greatly appreciated and have connected me to a short but, in retrospect, very important part of my life.

I must agree with others and I join in encouraging you to please consider a quarterly publication..

I have enjoyed every issue- even if I am not able to put a face to any of the names, many of the memories that we all share from our time in

Bushy Park are the same...

Another regret that I shall have is that this publication was probably the only possibility of ever finding out the whereabouts of Joan

Harding, Daughter of a USCG Admiral, and my very first love... Broke my heart- but hearts do repair themselves in time... But even after 52 years have gone by, one wonders what has happened to others...

Anyway- for whatever choice you make, I wish you well and I send you my sincere thanks. You have put me back in touch with an important part of my life.

From Nancy (Reed) Robinson (56)
Robinisonn@aol.com 

Gary, I just want to thank you for all your efforts to get this newsletter out to us year in and year out. I was put in touch with the Bushy Tales in 1999 and gradually my poor memory was tweaked and I recalled those great days in London so long ago. I began to remember friends from then and places I had been. Since Bushy Park was one of 4 high schools I attended I had never gone to any reunions. After college I never looked back either. 

I enjoyed putting on my memory cap enough to write a few articles for the Bushy Tales myself. Others wrote about life then and more trips to London that were recent. Then I even got a plane ticket for London and had a marvelous 11 days there with a friend. It was so much the same London and so much a new place to visit with great pleasure.

When I read about the reunions or gatherings, I got interested and asked Pat for a directory of people in my area here in northern Virginia. I called some 

of these people and enjoyed meeting them so much that I went to the reunion in San Diego and had a wonderful time with new friends, old friends and even an old neighbor. I also went to the reunion in Washington, DC and my sister Elizabeth Reed went as well. Somehow in my own town, my life impinged on the event and I had less time for the gathering. Still it is was great to see people from the last reunion and meet even more great souls from that time period. It is easy to say I never met a person I did not easily have a conversation with.

Being reconnected with that part of my past has been delightful and I thank the many who contributed to my years renewing my connection with the special treat of having spent long two years in London compliments of the United States Navy. (The other year I spent in Dame Henrietta Barnett's School for Girls.)

Thanks to everyone for their contributions to the Bushy Tales which has been such fun to receive each month. I will miss them a great deal. So Gary thanks again for putting it together and thanks to everyone who wrote!
From Robin Cram Lualdi (56)
Rlualdi@aol.com 

Thank you so much for the effort you put forth to produce the monthly newsletter.  I have enjoyed it greatly, although I remember little of my time at school.

From Rev. Aaron S. Peters (57)
aaronosb@hotmail.com 

I am really sorry this last issue is the last. It has been a really great pleasure to read it every month, To refresh the memory of some wonderful years in my life, and I¹m sure in the lives of so many.  Even just one or two articles makes it worth having each month.  Do reconsider!!!
From James (Jim) C. Baker (57)
JBAKER65@satx.rr.com 

Sorry to hear you are no longer going to publish the newsletter. Your final statement seems to contradict your reply to Sherry's suggestion that you do it quarterly. So, I guess I'm confused. I sincerely hope you will reconsider. Then again, I'm sure you are tired of the grind when it comes to "filling up the page".

If this is, in fact, your "Swan Song", thank you very much for the joy you have brought to Bushy graduates. I attended my first reunion (48th) last October in Rosslyn, VA, and had a great time getting reconnected. Our 50th will be in Dallas.

Again, much appreciation for your stick-to-it ness.

Cheers.

From Tom Rousseau (57)
trousse1@nycap.rr.com
Gary,

I am one of the several who read, but did not contribute.  I am a very private person who has kept in touch with the close friends I made at Central High in Bushey Park.  I truly appreciate your efforts over the past five years.  Thank you very much.  If ever the newsletter fires up again (and I am still alive) I'd like to read some more.

From James R. Bass (58)
jrblaw@sbcglobal.net 

Dear Gary, I know that I have been remiss in that I have only sent you one article to publish over the last few years.  I know it is hard to get people to send you articles but I have an idea that might kill two birds with one stone. I would like to know what everyone has done over the years.

I think that a lot of the people at Bushy Park were high achievers and from the few articles that people

have sent you telling about themselves, a lot of them achieved their potential.  Most people like to write about themselves.  The men like to talk about their jobs (each of us thinks that we were/are important) and women like to talk about their families – especially their grandchildren (at l east mine does).  

If you ask everyone to send you a thumbnail sketch of their life since Bushy Park, this might give you a backlog of articles that you can run.  

I cannot tell you how much I would miss Bushy Tales if you persist in your decision to discontinuing publishing it.  

As for my lack of diligence in furnishing you articles (a lack of diligence I am sure is shared with many other former students), I can only say that I did not know the situation was as serious as it seems to be.

In the hopeful event that I and other former students might prevail upon you to continue publishing Bushy Tales, I have included an article.

From Steve Warner (58)
stevewarner5@hotmail.com 

Have just read Gary Schroeder's last call for the Bushy Tales. I can't believe he has been doing this for some 60+ odd newsletters.

I know major objections have been made to continue Bushy Tales, but Gary is quite right when he says he needs information from all of us.

I know I sent in a couple of items 2-3 years ago, but since then nada. My fault entirely.

I think we need to try and comply with Gary's request. I shall make a concerted effort to send some poop in. Kathie & Lamar, you two always seem to have somethings to share.

Let's all try a little harder.

Chuck Stewart; Jim Bass; and John Bois, I know I have not had any contact with the three of you. I hope we can somehow establish some communications.

Finally, let me say, that if we re-read the back issues from the web or if we have printed them out, it might stoke some memories that we could send in. The same goes for photographs. I believe Gary would appreciate any and all items.

From Judy Burks Schroeder (59)
bandjintx@earthlink.net 

Thanks so much for the years of publishing the newsletter.  Have enjoyed it for 2 years or so and 

have contributed a couple of times.  I know it is hard to do something like this if you don't have 

enough contributions to keep it going.  We all do truly appreciate your hard work.  

If in the future there is another gathering, more publication, etc., please keep me in mind.  I 

love staying in touch...........

From Udo/William Kissell/Schwering (59)
UdoSonjaS@aol.com 

Thanks for a terrific effort over the past years.  I have enjoyed reading every issue and it has most certainly brought back some great memories. Your work has been appreciated and treasured by many of your former classmates.  I wish you all the best and most of all good health.

From Don Crews (59)
dhcrews@juno.com 

I'm Don Crews ('59), attending Bushy Park 8th grade in '54-'55, and 9th grade in '55-'56. I was a "townie". I've contributed several articles over the four or five years I've been "found", though nothing recently.  I've helped to locate three "lost" members. I've attended two "gatherings",  remeeting two "classmates" and three "bus mates", and I've been able to strike up periodic phone or e-mail correspondence with six old friends from that era.

None of this would have happened for me without the efforts you and Pat put into the monthly issue of Bushy Tails. 

I can appreciate your frustration with trying to drag articles out of the alumni but there's nothing immoral about an eight page newsletter. The first issue was only nine pages and that was a letter type format. If redone in today’s format it probably wouldn't fill five pages. My point is that you are accomplishing a greater good with your Bushy Tails efforts, and it doesn't matter how many pages make up an issue. What is important is the open line of communication you've provided us all.

I notice that you have ten Class Representatives. Why not tell them that part of their job is to see that their "class" provides two monthly articles. Ask them to establish contact with their people, act as a conduit for articles, and begin truly "representing" their classmates? It's not the Editors job to drum up news. That's what the various departments are for.

Keep up the good work!
From Pat Grigg (Margaret Griffin) (59)
Ferebeemeg@aol.com 

Could we try a section of "What I am up to" It could be a one or two sentences thing.. It is nice to have the article about days gone by and we all enjoy that. It was a lot of work for someone to come up with that we could just have one a month. Then the little blurbs on what we are doing. Got a new hip. Just had 10 Grandchild. Got a new husband. Built a new house. Just got published...book is out. I will start off. 

Pat Grigg (Margaret Griffin) has found some old friends from her days at Frankfurt High School because of this new letter. Thanks to Walt (Curly) Hunt she has found Effie Shumaker. Next Month I hope the good news is that I got reelected to Beaufort County Council. If not, I sure will have more time to teach my Stained Glass Classes in Sun City Hilton Head.

Thank you, thank you, thank you. For more Bushy Tails Just run all the stuff that we sent you as to why we think you are wonderful. That will fill the next issue.
From Carl Chatfield (59)
clc18@humboldt.edu 

You are a hero in my book.  Thanks for the memories renewed by your hard work.  If you ever find yourself and companions on the Northwest

Coast, then stop and see us, stay with us, or if we're not here make this your headquarters for exploration of the area: 

 540 Bayside Road,

Arcata, CA 95521,  

Telephone 707-822-7150.

I spent two years at Bushy Park, Graduated in '59, but hung out with the mostly civilian off-spring.  What a great way and place to finish my last two years of high school.  Little did I know that seven years later I'd start my thirty-three years of teaching high school before this last glorious seven years of retirement.  How lucky I am.  Hope you are feeling as lucky, too.  Thanks again for your labor and love.
From Lindsay Bruce Ervin (60) lbe@lbegolfcoursedesign.com 

Dear Pat and Gary, Just a note to say thank you for all of your efforts in making this newsletter possible and so enjoyable for me and for all others who have received it, just based on their comments.  Gary I know you are frustrated in not receiving more stories but you know as old as we are maybe our memories are not that good and we can only remember so many stories plus maybe some of the stories we remember may not, in our minds, be that significant to write about....so we just don't.  Don't give up!!!  I always felt back at Bushy Park that our motto was "never say die".  Maybe attack the issue from another direction.  Possibly our classmates might want to give a current update of their lives about themselves and family, career, etc. and share that with you to be put in the newsletter plus maybe there could be a "local" mini-reunion in a local region of where some classmates may be living, like for example in my area Maryland classmates living in nearby states like Virginia, New Jersey, Delaware, Pennsylvania could get together for a brunch at a central restaurant.  Several of my classmates from the high school I graduated from in New York, after returning from London, have gotten together twice for brunch at a restaurant in Baltimore and it has been a great success.  I think for these type of get togethers to be successful, the classmates have to have know each other in some capacity.  Just to have brunch with somebody you did not really know or "hang out with" may not be that appealing.  But who knows maybe I am wrong and such a local get together would be fun.  An inquiry from you to all classmates asking if they would be up for a "local" get together for brunch or lunch or dinner might be the first step.  Then if so, breaking up the classmates into regional groups would be the next step followed by sending out letters of interest to see who would want to do it, when and where.

 Another thought could be business related, for those that are not retired.  Possibly "net working" for those in related businesses could be a good way to renew connections with our past classmates.  Everybody wants to help their business so this could be another approach.  

 

Again, Gary and Pat, thank you for all of your effort and time put into this newsletter.  It has been great fun reading and remembering.  Let's not stop here but think of a way to keep going.
From Stuart (Moon) Randall (60) stuartrandall_1944@yahoo.co.uk 

Hi Gary, 
Just a few lines to say many thanks for your newsletter over the last few years, it I would like to say was something that I did enjoy.

As you know I now live in Mallorca, visit Miami once a year to see Grandkids etc. So if you or any of the guys ever plan a trip to the Island you will all be made welcome.
From Anita (Hardy) Johnson (60)
anita42phil@msn.com 
Guess, I'm gonna have to write something!    

You might also let Gary know that we don't expect a 12 page newsletter every time. Editors of similar type publications just pick 4 to 6 pages or so and save any additional articles for the next month's letter.   That way they always have something in reserve.

Most of us out here are happy even if only 2 pages a month are published.  (We also like the updates of e-mails, addresses, etc.) Thanks to you all   for continuing the effort,
From Jim Roberts (61)
robertsjim@aol.com 

Gary, I am getting together with three other '61 classmates later this month, after 45 years no less, in Northern Virginia. I'll send in a piece summarizing our conversation, lies and exaggerations for your file so when you have enough "copy" you can publish another newsletter. 
Seems I am the only one semi-retired; the others are all gainfully employed (banker, attorney, trade association executive). 

FYI: whenever you do publish another newsletter, you may wish to draw attention to a movie and website dedicated to "brats." What little I know of both to date, I am very impressed. Seems we are more special than we ever imagined. I'll send you its web coordinates under separate cover; they are not handy at this instant. 
 
Finally, please add to your search roster Patricia Kelly, '61. She and her family were stationed at Upper Heyford. Her brother was Mike Kelly, 
 '60, as I recollect. It would be nice to reconnect with her, my first serious girlfriend (a fledgling relationship thoroughly opposed by her parents and siblings). 
 
Kind Regards and many thanks for your wonderful labors

From Warren Nybo (61)
warrennybo@netscape.ne 

I would guess that there are just so many stories from HS that most of us remember  now much less want to tell the whole world,  so there are just so many stories out there.  It’s a problem.  And maybe why Patt Eggersdorf hasn't managed to get one out for Lakenheath, although the Lakenheath web site is cool it doesn’t provide the same sort of "contact".

Let me know if I can help.
From Betsy (Schley) Slepetz (61)
bslepetz@comcast.net 

I am so sad to think this is the last newsletter.  Gary, you have done a great job and we all thank you so much.  I know it's a tough and time consuming burden of love.  Maybe we can "fire you up" to continue sometime in the future.  Thanks again.  Betsy (Schley) Slepetz

PS and Pat, thank you for all of your great efforts.

From David Starratt (61)
Dstarratt@comcast.net 
I agree with Craig.   If the letter keeps coming, I agree to write four (4) pieces this year.
From Lou Ann Washing Sawyer(61)
lawashing@gmail.com 

Count me in, I'll promise 4, thank you, you all!! 

From Susan (Miller) Dalberg (62)
Wolfpaw81@aol.com 

Well, I sure hate to see it come to an end.  You two have done an awesome job!  Hopefully enough of us will write, sniveling, hoping that others jump on the bandwagon and send things in.  I got to feeling guilty contributing almost every other issue, so I backed off, leaving room for others' memories.  I can always babble about Bushy and being a military brat :) Love to you both.

From Carol (Condron) Coles (62)
ccoles@bellsouth.net 

Pat and Gary! O.K., O.K., O.K....please don't stop the newsletter!  We who enjoy and relate to this wonderful letter each month are lazy!  I'm so sorry for that.  

 This is very personal, but apparently I must share and submit my own memories... so attached is an excerpt of my life's memoirs (to the fright of those mentioned still living)--handle it with care.

Love you both for what you do.
From Clifford P. Larrabee (62)
Larrabee10@comcast.net 

Dear Pat,

I was delighted as usual to receive my copy of the newsletter.  I read it eagerly to see if Gary had published the article I wrote and was happy to see he had.  I was saddened and confused by his saying that this will be the last newsletter.  I hate to see that happen.  If I can be of service I would like to help.  If you can’t get Gary to reconsider I’d be glad to volunteer to do the newsletter.  I was involved for over 13 years in the publication of the PADONA Journal (A newsletter for Director’s of Nursing in Long Term Care in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania)

Feel free to drop me a note at my email (larrabee10@comcast.net) or call me at 610-789-1810.  I am retired now and have both the time and inclination to do this.

Gary printed a picture that I sent at the end of the article.  He wanted to have someone help identify it.  

That picture is of the Boy Annex looking towards the Base Perimeter Wall at Bushy Park AFB

 From Lillian Britt Shelton (62)
sheltolb@wfu.edu 

Gary, Couldn't you have given us a heads-up that you were resigning, in need of a replacement, or recruiting?  To say that your announcement, at the conclusion of the June newsletter, was a surprise is an understatement.  Specially as it was such a good issue!

I liked the idea from sherger@juno.com  to make the newsletter a quarterly.  With the easy ability to store documents, one could build a newsletter more easily? In any case, I would volunteer, but I am still employed, working on a master's degree, and overly committed to other stuff.

Went to London last month with my husband - first return since leaving as a 16 year old, in December 1961.  Revisited two of the houses we rented in Loudwater, Rickmansworth, Hertfordshire, NW London. (that was where a taxi came to transport my brother Robin and me to Bushy Hall, as the lane was too narrow for the school bus!)  Anyway, didn't get to Ruislip or Bushy, but was truly amazed at the "internationalness" of London.  British accented East Indians, Africans, Asians, and middle easterners everywhere!!!  All of the dear, curious, and character-filled Londoners that were in the sweet shops, on the tube platforms, and behind counters seem to have disappeared.  But the ride on the London eye was fabulous!

In any case Gary, thank you for all your efforts...has it really been five years?  Losing this connection will create a big void.
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